
Sayyid Al-Hakeem commends Afghan followers of Ahl Al-Bayt after Arba’een
pilgrimage participation

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers Alliance, met with His Eminence

Sheikh Mohammad Mohaqiq, Head of the Afghan Islamic Unity Party, to discuss the situation in

Afghanistan and ways to enhance cooperation. H.E. praised the participation of Afghan followers

of Ahl Al-Bayt (peace be upon them) in the Arba’een pilgrimage. 

H.E. highlighted that the Arba’een pilgrimage has become an event where Muslims from all over

the world gather, making it one of the most significant gatherings to connect people to their

faith and protect them from foreign ideologies. H.E. emphasized strengthening Muslim unity and

enhancing social and cultural ties between nations through joint events and activities. H.E.

also stressed the importance of peaceful coexistence in Afghanistan and the need to ensure the

safety of all Afghan citizens, especially followers of Ahl Al-Bayt (pbut).


